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� Issue 3 March 2009 Rhosnesni Newsround 
Rhifyn 3 Mawrth 2009 Newddion Rhosnesni 

 

Welcome to the latest edition of ‘Newyddion’ the newslet-
ter of Ysgol Rhosnesni High School . Inside this edition, 
you will find a great deal of information about our school 
and the many wide and varied activities taking place which 
support the learning of our pupils. It has been a very busy 
time in the school calendar.  
 

In particular, Year 9 have been selecting their courses for 
the start of their GCSE studies in September and Year 11  
students are now focusing on their revision as we continue 
to prepare them for their GCSE assessments in the  
summer. 
 

Memorable highlights for both myself and the wider school  
community this term have been receiving awards for  
International School – Foundation Stage which  
acknowledges the work carried out by Rhosnesni in  
forging links with schools on a global basis led by Mrs S 
Williams. Rhosnesni was also honoured by the receipt of a 
Diana Award  for our Peer Mentor Group for their work on 
anti-bullying initiatives. 
 

In addition, our Peer Mentor Group and members of the 
School Council were invited to speak at a national confer-
ence for teachers in Llandrindod Wells. Their input was 
highly acclaimed by the organisers. Thank you to Mrs 
Payne, Mrs Moore and Mrs Ingham for their work in this 
area. 
 

Inside this newsletter you can read about more highlights 
and celebrations at Rhosnesni. 
 

As always, we are keen to involve our students in making 
an active contribution to ‘Newyddion’ and would like to en-
courage any budding young journalists to submit articles to 
Mrs Berrington in the Reprographics Office, in the first  
instance. Thank you once again for your support and con-
tributions. 
 

Mr G Hughes Headteacher / Pennaeth 

RESPECT , HONESTY and  SUCCESS / PARCH, GONESTRWYDD  a LLWYDDIANT 
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Croeso i’n rhifyn ddiweddaraf  “Newyddion”, cylchgrawn 
newyddion Ysgol Uwchradd Rhosnesni . Yn y rhifyn hon, 
byddwch yn ffeindio llawer o wybodaeth am ein ysgol a’r 
amrywiaeth o weithgareddau sy’n digwydd i gefnogi dysgu 
ein disgyblion. Mae o wedi bod yn amser brysur iawn yn 
ein calendr ysgol. Yn enwedig, mae Blwyddyn 9 wedi bod 
yn brysur yn dewis eu cyrsiau ar gyfer mis Medi a mae’r 
disgyblion Blwyddyn 11 yn adolygu fel rydyn ni’n eu 
paratoi am eu asesiadau TGAU yn yr hâf. 
 
Uchafbwyntiau cofiadwy i fi a’r cymuned ysgol eang y 
tymor hwn ydy ennill gwobrau am ysgolion Rhyngwadol 
– Lefel Sylfaenol  sy’n cydnabod y gwaith a wnaethpwyd 
yn yr ysgol gan Mrs S. Williams yn sefydlu cysylltiadau 
gyda ysgolion ar draws y byd. Enillodd yr ysgol anrhydedd 
gan dderbyn gwobr Brenhines Diana am yr holl waith gan 
y grwp mentor cyfoedion i daclo materion bwlio.  
 
Yn ôgystal, cafodd y grwp mentor cyfoedion ac aelodau 
cyngor yr ysgol gwahodd i siarad mewn cynhadledd 
cenedlaethol i athrawon yn Llandrindod Wells. Derbynodd 
y gr� p canmoliaeth gan y pobl yn trefnu’r cynhadledd am 
eu cyfraniad. Diolch yn fawr iawn i Mrs Payne, Mrs Moore 
a Mrs Ingham am eu holl waith yn y maes hwn. 
 
Er hynny, Rydw i’n siwr fasech chi’n cytuno bod na mwy o 
uchafbwyntiau tu fewn… 
 
Fel arfer, rydyn ni’n awyddus iawn i’n disgyblion cyfrannu 
at ‘Newyddion’ a hoffen gwahodd unrhyw newyddiadurwyr 
brwdfrydig ifanc i gyflwyno unrhyw erthyglau i Mrs 
Berrington yn y swyddfa adnoddau i ddechrau. Diolch yn 
fawr unwaith eto am eich cefnogaeth a chyfraniadau. 
 
Mr G Hughes Headteacher / Pennaeth 
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Yr 7 Trip to Glan-Llyn  

Georgia Clifton 7Y2 
 

At the end of January I was lucky enough to go to Glan-Llyn 
near Bala on a school trip. 
 

As soon as we arrived we were put into groups, taken to our 
dorms and after lunch we started our activities, my group went 
on a three hour walk. 
 

The next day we had to be up at 8.30am for breakfast, after 
that we had to get into our wet suits and walk down to the lake 
where four canoes were waiting for us to get into. We then 
had to paddle across to the other side where there were lots 
of activities for us to play. On the way back, Ellie, Sam, 
Gemma and myself fell out the canoe into the freezing lake 
and got drenched. We had our lunch and then went ten pin 
bowling and rock  
climbing. 
 

That night we had a disco, it was a great laugh and everyone 
dressed up and enjoyed themselves. 
 

On the last day we had two more activities to complete which 
were, swimming and a high rope course( which was terrify-
ing ) before we had to pack our bags and head home. 
 

It was a great holiday. 

Rhys Hollingsworth 7Y2 
 

It was January 28th and my friends and I set off on a two 
hour journey to Glan-Llyn with the school, it was a long 
journey but worth it as we had loads to do when we got 
there. 
 

We went for a walk up a mountain and I was with my 
friends Joe and Tyler and they stuck with me and we had 
a great laugh. That night was not so good because we 
had dancing and I’m not good at that so didn’t enjoy it, 
that is until we went to our dorms for the night. We were 
so tired we just dropped straight asleep. 
 

The next day we went canoeing and I had to get in the 
freezing water to pull the boat to the edge, it was a  
Nightmare. Once that was over and we got back we went 
rock climbing and that was alright! We had a disco that 
went on for three hours and they played some good mu-
sic. 
 

The day we were coming home we had one last thing to 
do and it was an assault course and we were forty feet of 
the ground with nothing but a thin ledge to stand on, it was 
scary. 
 

Now we are home I only have good memories of my trip. 

Stuart Thomas 7Y2 
 
When I went to Glan-Llyn I had a great time. The best bit was 
when we went canoeing and played games on the boat. 
When we were in the canoe we even did the seesaw effect 
and nearly fell in the water! We stopped on a small island and 
played some games. 
 
I had a great time on our school trip to  
Glan-Llyn. 

Tom Reynolds 7Y2 
 
In January we went to Glan-Llyn in Bala. It was really 
good fun and I shared the dorm with Jake, Luke, George 
and Callum, we all had a good laugh together. 
 
My favourite part was when we went kayaking and Jake 
sat on the edge of the boat and fell in!! The other  
activity I really enjoyed was the high ropes because it 
was really scary but loads of fun. 
 
We all had a great time on our school trip to Glan-Llyn. 

Joseph Hughes 7Y2 
 

We went on a school trip to Glan-Llyn and I was with friends 
and people I didn’t know so it was good getting to know new  
people from school. 
 

My favourite time was walking up the mountain and coming 
back down I fell and landed in sheep …….!!! And lots of mud. 
When we got back me and my friends went to the arcade. 
 

We did lots of activities such as rock climbing, canoeing and 
much more and had great fun doing them all. 

Eisteddfod 09  
 

Coverage of the school Eisteddfod will be featured in the 
Summer edition of Newyddion.  
 
Competitions are taking place during the week beginning 
30th March and, unfortunately, this edition had to go to 
press!! 

 

Ble Mae Draig Dai?  
 
If you remember, in the last issue we introduced you to 
‘Dai the Dragon’ ‘Draig Dai’. The mischievous fire breath-
ing school mascot will be appearing in every issue. Last 
time Dai had managed to sit on the table directly in front of 
Welsh Assembly Member Lesley Griffiths.  
If you can find Dai in this issue, make sure you let Miss De 
Rosa know in Welsh! And you could gain lots of merits. 
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 Ellie West 7Y1 
 

I have written this diary on my trip to Glan-Llyn.  
 

In January I went on a school trip to Glan-Llyn with my 
friends Gemma, Georgia and Sam. We all shared a dorm 
and had to sleep in bunk beds. When we got there we were 
tired because the journey had taken about two hours. We  
went to our dorms to unpack first, it was really funny be-
cause there wasn’t enough room to all unpack at once so we 
had to take it in turns. We had to be careful to keep our 
clothes tidy or the room would always be a mess and clothes 
everywhere! 
 

My favourite activity that we did was the canoeing and I hope 
to do it again soon. 

Jake Mellor 7Y2 
 

In January we went on a school trip to Glan-Llyn with our 
teacher Miss DeRosa. 
 

The coach was late coming as the driver had got lost, I sat 
next to Tom and we did a lot of talking and laughing and 
the time passed really fast. 
 

We were put into our groups and shown our dorms, we 
had the biggest one ever and it was great. We went ca-
noeing and did loads of fun things. Tom was acting silly 
and tried to push me in the freezing water! 
 

It was a good time and I would go again. 

 
�

It has been a very busy term for the Welsh Department. Year 11 have been working 
hard to complete their coursework and are now working hard to prepare for their oral 
exams. Year 10 have also been busy with their exams and will now return to their 
coursework to complete it all in Year 10. As for Year 7 and 8, they have been busy 
preparing for the School Eisteddfod which will take place on Monday 30th March. 
Pupils have been busy preparing entries for a variety of on and off stage competitions; 
I look forward to giving you full details of the winners and some highlights from the big 
day in the next issue. 
 
The highlight of the term was most definitely the trip to Glan-Llyn for Year 7. It was a 
very successful visit enjoyed by all! Pupils had an opportunity to do a variety of 
different activities including canoeing, high ropes course, swimming, bowling and 
much more! Make sure you have a look at the photos of Draig Dai and all the pupils in 
Glan-Llyn and read the articles by pupils about their memories of the trip in this issue. 
 
There is yet another trip on the horizon for Draig Dai! As a reward for those pupils who 
have worked well in Welsh this year, or who have made a significant improvement 
throughout the year, we have managed to secure 50 tickets to see Wales v Germany 
in the Millennium Stadium, in the World Cup Qualifiers on Wednesday 1st April. We will 
also be reporting about our visit to Cardiff in the next issue. Come on Wales! 
 
 

 

‘Dai the Dragon’ in  World Cup 
Qualifier!!  

 

‘Dai the Dragon’ together with a group of staff and stu-
dents will be travelling to the Millennium Stadium, Car-
diff to watch Wales play Germany in the World Cup 
Qualifier.  
 

Watch out for him on the TV. He may be a much 
needed second half striking substitution if Wales need 
some inspiration in front of goal! 
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Information and Communication Technology 
 
 
 
Students in all years have been working on 
a range of exciting activities. 
 
All students have completed the PASS 
survey (Pupil Attitudes to Self and School) 
during their ICT lessons. This survey 
involves looking at how students see 
themselves and how they see RHS. The 
results will be used to help take the school 
forward. 

Students have learned about ‘children’s 
rights’ via a project on this topic. Their 
efforts have been displayed 
around the school. Children’s 
rights are central to aspects of 
UNICEF’s work, including 
education. This ties in with 
many areas of our curriculum 
eg PSE and Humanities. It also 
relates to whole school work 
on policy-making and building 
the school ethos.  

As part of ESDGC (see Page ..) students 
produced prize winning posters for the ‘Eco 
Code’ competition. 
 
The faculty contribution to the purpose 
behind ‘Comic Relief’, was to research 
charities and/or countries benefitting from 
this initiative and to 
produce a PowerPoint 
presentation. 
 
 
 
The standard of this year’s Eisteddfod 
competition entries was very high.  

Year 7 students produced 
Menus (in Welsh or with a 
Welsh theme).  
Year 8 students produced 
a brochure on Wales. 
 
 
 

 

 
 
Mrs A Burns prepared a scheme of work, for 
her Year 8 students, on Animation. The 
lessons ran for10 weeks and involved 
students looking at cartoon animation,  

eg, ‘Wallace and Gromit’ 
and then moving on to 
prepare their own stories 
and characters resulting 
in the production of a 
short film clip, using 

‘Healthy Eating’ as their subject matter.  
 
Students were able to prepare for this work, 
painting backgrounds in 
their Art lessons in 
readiness for making 
characters and 
producing story boards 
and filming in ICT. 

 
They have enjoyed the task, 

but now 
realise 
how long 
it takes to 
produce a 
film like 

one from ‘Wallace and Gromit’.  It takes 
around 15 frames to make up only 1 second 
of film!! 
 
The ‘OCR Level 2 Nationals in ICT’ pilot, 
together with the existing Business and 
Communications Systems course, is 
proving to be a hit with students in Year 10. 
 
Year 11 students have been busy preparing 
for their GCSE exams which will take place 
on the following dates:  
 
�  Business & 

Communication Systems 
practical and theory exams –  

      11th and 21st May respectively. 
�  ICT Short Course - 19th  May 
�  Applied ICT – 5th June 

 
 

Team building with  
Rhosnesni & The Venture! 

 

On Red Nose Day, 13th March Students from Year 10 & 11 at 
Rhosnesni High School went on a team building course.  This was 
a joint project between Rhosnesni High School & The Venture Pro-
ject.  The students all take part in various skill enhancing courses at 
The Venture including Film Making, Arts & Crafts & Joinery to name 
just a few.  All of them have done so well on their course that The 
Venture Project organised a day of team building as a reward which 
was brilliant fun & enjoyed by all.  It must be noted however that the 
girls won! Well done girls!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Back row L-R: Denise Payne (Inclusion Pathways Coordinator) 
Alix Walsh Rebekah Stanton Kerry Smith Alisha Rogers  

Kayleigh Underhill    
Front Row L-R Josh Jones Shane Ford Leon Griffiths Paul Abraham (youth worker 

with The Venture Project) Daniel Davies. 

Local young heroes honoured 
with  

 Diana Anti-Bullying Award 

 
 
From left: Denise Payne, inclusion pathways coordinator, 
Leah Ritchie, head peer mentor, head teacher, Gareth 
Hughes, deputy head mentors Danielle Gladston and Steph 
Edge, who accepted the award on behalf of the whole 
group. 
 

Rhosnesni High School is delighted to an-
nounce that the school Peer Mentoring Group 
have been honoured with the Diana Anti-
Bullying Award. The National Award publicly 
recognises the work that young people of all 
ages do to combat the problem of bullying in 
schools and communities. 
 

The successful students are representatives of 
the Peer Mentoring Group who have been cho-
sen for the Award because of their inspirational 
qualities that are demonstrated through their 
commitment to support their fellow students and 
their positive influence to the life of the school. 
 

“At Rhosnesni High School we are very proud of 
our Diana Anti-Bullying Award holders the acco-
lade is a wonderful tribute to all the hard work 
carried out by the team of students under the 
direction of Mrs Denise Payne – Inclusion Path-
ways Co-ordinator. The value to our young peo-
ple and the school as a whole is immense,” said 
Head teacher, Mr Gareth Hughes 
 

Maggie Turner, CEO of the Diana Award, stated 
“Many young people across the UK are doing 
some amazing work to tackle bullying and we 
are delighted to be able to recognise their 
achievements through the Diana Anti-Bullying 
Award.  We know that more young people de-
serve this award and welcome nominations from 
organisations and schools across the country.” 
 

To make a nomination for the Diana Anti-
Bullying Award or Diana Award visit – 
www.diana-award.org.uk   
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Preparations are well underway for the 
school ski trip to New England, USA  in  
December. As a result, staff and pupils 
gained some much needed practice by visit-
ing the Snow Dome! 

Something  Funny for 
Money  

 

Staff and students were very busy on Friday 
20th March raising money for ‘Red Nose 
Day’ – Comic Relief.  
 

In addition to wearing the traditional ‘Red 
Nose’, funds were raised by the Catering 
staff selling ‘Healthy Red Nose Snacks’.  
 

Staff and students  ‘Wore it Welsh’ by wear-
ing an item of red clothing and participated 
in a ‘Singalonga Mama Mia’.  
 

The full total is yet to be finalised but our 
estimate is that over £780 has been raised.  
 

Well done to all concerned with a special 
thank you to Year 11 students Charlotte, 
Amber and Hannah who organised many of 
the events. 

 

Japanese Manga Project Japanese Manga Project Japanese Manga Project    
 
Pupils in Year 9 have recently has the opportunity to take part in 

a joint project between Art and English on Japanese Manga 

books. Supported by Wrexham Library and artists in residence 

students have gained experience of developing storylines and 
developing their range of writing skills. 

YEAR 11 STUDENTS 
 

PLEASE  MAKE  SURE YOU ARE AWARE  OF TIMES 
AND DATES OF THE  

EASTER HOLIDAY REVISON PROGRAMME.  
DETAILS  WILL  BE MADE AVAILABLE  FROM  

MRS GAADE  (PROGRESS MANAGER ,YEAR 11) 
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The Boys’ Reading Club  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Boys’ Reading Club  has recently completed several books as 
part of a scheme to encourage the enjoyment of reading. The 
books were discussed in meetings and recently the boys visited 
Frankie & Benny’s restaurant as a reward for their efforts. 
 

Later this year the boys will visit Blackburn Rovers Football Club 
along with pupils from other schools as part of the reading scheme. 

Jelly with everything 
 

All year six pupils from the Rhosnesni family of 
schools have visited RHS this term to experience 
science in a high school lab.  
The pupils were given the opportunity to use a 
variety of science equipment whilst investigating 
some of the properties of jelly.  
The visits were part of the transition project, which 
gives pupils the opportunities to experience work 
in the high school before they arrive in 
September. 
 
 

LASER QUEST 
Year 9 pupils were given the opportunity to study 
lasers and their uses at OpTIC Technium in St 
Asaph. This is a specialist centre which supports 
science and technology businesses involved in 
the development of optical and electronic 
technologies. 

�

 

Drama at Rhosnesni 
 

Year 11 have now completed their coursework and are now settling to do their last practical exam, which will take place 

on 28th April. The students are working hard, and I have every confidence that they will acquit themselves well. 

Year 10 students have recently taken their exam and all have benefited from the experience of taking a formal 

assessment using different techniques. I am confident that they will do well in the months to come. Students are currently

writing their own plays for a practical exam worth 20% of the course, due for performance early in the Autumn Term. 

Rhosnesni hopes to benefit from a visiting professional playwright who will help and advise on play writing techniques. 

Year 9 are enjoying Shakespeare updated to the 21st Century, while all Year 8 and Year 7 pupils are preparing entries for 

the Eisteddfod. The standard is very pleasing and promises well for the future. 

‘Rhosnesni Spotlights’ , the after-school drama club, has just performed ‘Cinderella’, which was a lot of fun and very well 

supported by their audiences, both the public and Years 7 and 8. Well done to all concerned, who came from Years 7-11.

There will be a different ‘flavour’ to activities in the Summer Term, with a more serious theme. Currently, we are looking at 

staging two plays - one about the risks of drug abuse, and the other connected to medieval mystery plays. A cast of 

Rhosnesni Staff will be starring in a home grown production of ‘An Inspector Calls’, the English GCSE play, for the benefit 

of a Year 11 audience. Watch this space for a review….!!! 

Congratulations to Award Winning  
Rhosnesni Engineers! 
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100% ATTENDANCE YEAR 8 

 

ALI ASLAM         DAVID BENJAFIELD          ELLIS D OYLE     
 

LOUIS ECKERSLEY-CARR        DANIEL FAULKNER  
 

   KRISTOPHER HITCHMOUGH   
   

        ERICA MULLEN                    JACK REES       
 

  DANIELLE ROGERS                 RHYS STOKES   
 RICARDO MARTINS          MOLLIE KELSALL   

 
LAUREN OTTERSTEAD 

 
JACK PEERS          JACK ROBERTS  DANIEL WALLEY   

RYAN MERILL 

Positively Year 8  
  

Year 8 Progress Manager Mr Sumner recently held a 
'Good News' Assembly in which numerous Year 8 pupils 
were rewarded for their excellent involvement in the life of 

the school.  
 

Pupils received commendation certificates for attendance 
and progress during the term. 'I am very impressed with 
the progress the year group are making. It is always nice 
to give out good news and set a positive tone' said Mr G 

Sumner (Progress Manager Year 8) 
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Education For Sustainability And 
Global Citizenship (ESDGC) 

 

Mrs S Williams co-ordinates Education for 
Sustainability and Global Citizenship 
(ESDGC) and promotes links across the 
school.  

Rhosnesni High School has Bronze and 
Silver Eco-School  Awards  status 
awarded by the Eco-Schools Committee in 
Wales.  

Eco-Code Competition  
 

A BIG thank you to all in Years 7 and 8 who entered  the com-
petition to devise an Eco-Code for Rhosnesni High S chool.   
 

Our new Eco-Codes demonstrate Rhosnesni School’s commitment to 

improving our environment as well as our determination to be Eco-

friendly.  
 

The competition started in the Year 7 and 8 PSE lessons where pupils 

produced a rough draft Eco-Code. The drafts were then used by the pu-

pils in ICT lessons to produce professionally finished masterpieces!   
 

Over 400 entries were received which were of a very  high 
standard. Well done everyone who entered! 
 

The Eco Committee, with Mrs S Williams, Mrs S Parry and Mrs C Moore, 

judged the designs and after much deliberation, the winners were de-

cided! These are:    
 

Luke Williams(7Y2),Jessica Lee(7R1), Chloe Wes(7R1)  
Rachel Johnson(7H1), Jake Barker(7Y2),  

All winners will receive a gift voucher!   
 

The winning Eco-Codes will now be displayed around the school to dem-
onstrate Rhosnesni School’s commitment to improving our environment. 

Thanks are extended to Mrs I. D Roberts and the ICT Faculty for their 

help in this initiative. There is also a display of Eco-Committee work in 

the main school foyer at Rhosnesni High School. 

Joint Celebration of The 
International Schools 

Award 
 

Rhosnesni High School has been 
awarded ‘Foundation’ phase of Interna-
tional School Award.  
 

This prestigious award reflects all of the 
ESDGC initiatives that have been imple-
mented in the last academic year and pro-
vides recognition of how well Rhosnesni 
embeds Internationalism into our school 
curriculum.   
 

Further good news was that one of our 
feeder primary schools, Wat’s Dyke Pri-
mary, Garden Village which Rhosnesni 
School is working on a joint collaborative 
project on ‘Internationalism’, also achieved 
their ‘Foundation’ phase certificate too!  
 
The photograph shows both schools cele-
brating their joint achievements in obtaining 
an International School Award!   
 

Mr Alun Evans, Head teacher of Wat’s 
Dyke Primary School, can be seen with 
Wat’s Dyke School Council members Joe 
Davies, Sally Jenkins and Alice Mills.   
 

Also celebrating are Mr Gareth Hughes,  
Headteacher of Rhosnesni, Mrs Sally Wil-
liams, Assistant Head Teacher, with Head 
Boy Josh McDermott and Head Girl Lucy 
Jones. 
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Year 7 Rhosnesni High School Year 7 Rhosnesni High School Year 7 Rhosnesni High School    
Pupils Send Letters To Lesotho Pupils Send Letters To Lesotho Pupils Send Letters To Lesotho    

 
Rhosnesni High School is  part of a ‘cluster’ network of 
Schools consisting of ourselves, Alexandra Primary School 
and Wats Dyke Primary School.  Now that the cluster has 
been established, Dolen Cymru has linked all 3 schools with 
schools in Lesotho in Africa.  Rhosnesni is linked with Mositi 
Secondary School in Leribe. Alexandra Primary is linked with 
St. Margaret Primary School in Leribe and Wat’s Dyke is 
linked with Hlotsenyane Government Primary School in 
Maputsoe.   
 

During the Autumn Term 2008, all Year 7 pupils at Rhos-
nesni were involved in a Geography and English project to 
enable links to be established further via curriculum initiatives.  
During their Geography lessons, all Year 7 studied the country 
of Lesotho and then using this knowledge, they produced 
‘penpal’ letters in their English lessons for pupils at Mositi Sec-
ondary School in Leribe.   
 

Over 250 letters were written and have subsequently been 
hand delivered to Lesotho by Mrs N. Lucas.  Mrs Lucas, a 
teacher at Penley and a parent of Rhosnesni pupil, has been 
very involved in developing links with the country of Lesotho. 
She was travelling with a group of Penley staff to Lesotho in 
February and very kindly agreed to take the Rhosnesni letters 
on our behalf.  It is hoped that Rhosnesni pupils will receive 
‘penpal letters from pupils at Mositi Secondary School, Leribe 
in the near future. Further updates on this will be given in the 
next newsletter.  
 

Thank you to the following staff at Rhosnesni: Mrs Amanda 
Hassell, Learning Manager for Humanities, and Mr Des 
O’Sullivan Learning Manager for English, for their help and 
support with this project. 
 

Fairtrade At Rhosnesni High 
School 
 

Miss Catrin Rowlands co-ordinates the ‘Fairtrade’ initia-
tive at the Rhosnesni High School. 
 

What is Fairtrade? 
 

Fairtrade is a strategy to reduce poverty and achieve 
sustainable development. Its purpose is to create oppor-
tunities for producers and workers who have been eco-
nomically disadvantaged by the conventional trading 
system. If fair access to markets under better trade con-
ditions would help them to overcome barriers to devel-
opment, they can join Fairtrade. Fairtrade is a tool for 
development that ensures disadvantaged farmers and 
workers in developing countries get a better deal 
through the use of the  International Fairtrade Mark. 

What Does The Symbol Represent?  

The eye-catching blue, green, white 
and black FAIRTRADE Mark was 
adopted in 2002. The symbol is open 
to interpretation – some see a parrot, 
others a green leaf, some see the 
black swirl at the centre as a road leading to a brighter 
future. The most popular interpretation is to imagine the 
blue as sky, the green as grass, and the black dot and 
swirl at the centre as a person holding one arm aloft. 
That figure represents the people at the heart of the 
Fairtrade system – it could be a farmer holding up their 
product, a shopper reaching to purchase, or a cam-
paigner fighting for greater justice in international trade? 

What Is Rhosnesni Doing ? 

At Rhosnesni, Miss Rowlands has already completed 
an Action Plan for establishing Fairtrade initiatives 
within School. The Eco-Committee have been given a 
talk on Fairtrade and what we hope to achieve at 
Rhosnesni by next year .   

In February, members of the Eco-Committee with Miss 
Rowlands attended a Fairtrade Conference at Theatr 
Clywd. Hannah Taylor, David Hughes, Jake Barker and 
Georgia Clifton (7Y2) had a very interesting day and 
learnt more about the Fairtrade initiatives.  

In March, members of Year 9 (Thomas Harding, Daniel 
Fisher, Lucy Lloyd and Rachel Jones) went with Miss 
Rowlands to Glyndwr University to attend a Fairtrade 
Conference. Our pupils were lucky enough to meet Jose 
Manuel, who is a coffee farmer from Columbia, and he 
explained how the Fairtrade initiative was helping him to 
become self sufficient. As a result of Jose’ inspiring 
words the Governing Body of the school have now 
adopted a ‘Fair Trade Policy’ The photograph shows our 
pupils with Jose Manuel and the Mayor of Wrexham. 
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Congratulations to Natasha 
Turner Yr 11 who was selected 
to the North East Wales U16 
Netball squad and played in the 
Welsh Inter Counties 
tournament in Feb. 

�

�
�

 

Yr 7 Boys Cross Country 
Results 

�

1st Francisco Rowlands 7L 

2nd Jake Robertson 7S1 

3rd James Roberts 7G2 

4th Tom Reynolds 7Y2 

5th George Bailey 7S1 

Yr 7 Girls Cross Country 
Results 

�

1st Emily Morris 7S1 

2nd Ama Swainson 7L2 

3rd Jade Stevens 7O2 

4th Holly Rogers 7L2 

5th Lauren Ashman 7L2 

Yr 7 Form Captains for 7 S1 
receive their shield as Overall 

Winners of the Inter form 
Cross Country . 
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A WREXHAM FIRST FOR  RHS SCHOOL 

COUNCIL. 
Rhosnesni’s School Council have been the first Wrex-

ham School to accept an invitation from the Mayor of 

Wrexham, Councillor David Griffiths to hold a School 

Council Meeting  in Wrexham County Borough Council 

Chamber, Wrexham Guildhall. 

Students entered the Chamber, where full council meet-
ings are held, and the School Council Meeting was for-

mally opened by the Mace bearer announcing the Acting 

Chair. The mace was then placed in front of the School 

Council Officers and the meeting proceeded. The Mayor 
was welcomed as a guest of the meeting.  

After the meeting, the Mayor was full of praise and con-

gratulations of how the School Council had conducted 

their meeting and the quality of the discussions led by 

Louis Gray (9R2), Chair and Joe Roberts (10S2), Vice 
chair. Following tradition, at the close of the meeting, the 

Macebearer led the School Council and The Mayor from 

the Chamber.  

During the meeting, the Mayor presented pupils with cer-
tificates celebrating the RHS’ Local Democracy Training 

Day. The Mayor provided the Council with refreshments 

and accepted a gift CD containing photos of his recent 

visit to the School Council elections.  

Well done, School Council! 
 

RHOSNESNI HIGH SCHOOL ECO-
COMMITTEE WORK HARD TO IMPROVE 

OUR  
ENVIRONMENT !! 

 

Eco-Committee Working With GroundWork Trust ; A 
‘Budding’ Partnership!! 
 

Rhosnesni High School’s Eco-Committee , with Mrs S Wil-
liams, have been working very successfully with Ground-
work Trust, Wrexham, to improve the main entrance at the 
School.   
 

In total, 25 members of the Eco-Committee worked under 
the guidance of Mr Patrick Edwards of Groundwork Trust, to 
produce several raised bed areas outside the main en-
trance. The Eco-Committee  planted the area with flowers 
and shrubs to represent the school colours - yellow and 
blue. 
 

Mr Gareth Hughes, Head teacher at Rhosnesni High School 
stated: 
 “We are very proud of the efforts of our Eco-Committee 
who have worked very hard with Groundwork Trust to pro-
duce an excellent raised bed area at the front of the school. 
This has been a fantastic project which has developed 
many Key Skills amongst our pupils, as well as encouraging 
them to take ownership of their own environment”. 
 
 
 
 

Eco-Committee Working With Healthy Schools / Appe-
tite For Life Researchers. 

All members of the Eco-Committee have met with re-
searchers from Bath University (Sue Porter and Louise 
Earll) to discuss possible improvements to the Canteen 
area at Rhosnesni.  At a meeting on the 16th January 2009, 
the researchers gave a brief overview of the ‘Appetite for 
Life’ initiative to the Eco-Committee and the ideas behind 
the research project were also discussed by the research 
team. The Eco-Committee were invited to say what they 
thought was good about the Canteen facility as well as any 
improvements they felt could be made. These were re-
corded and analysed by the researchers.  The Eco-
Committee also had a very interesting time sampling 
‘healthy food’ such as chocolate cake made with beetroot, 
muesli bars and fruit shakes!  It is hoped that the Rhos-
nesni High School Eco-Committee, working with the 
‘Appetite For Life’ research team, will have a major input 
now in identifying ways for improving the Canteen area – 
both inside and outside the building.  Further developments 
and news on this exciting initiative will be given in future 
newsletters.  
Thanks are also extended to Mrs Sharman Parry, PSE Co-
Ordinator at Rhosnesni for all her hard work in organising 
this initiative. 
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RHS Music 
 

The music department just gets busier and busier.  It’s actually hard for me to believe I have been Head of Music at 
Rhosnesni High School for 5 full terms now as the time has gone so fast.  Both myself and Miss Elston have been 
adjudicating for local primary school eisteddfod’s and the standard of the young people taking part was exceptional.  I 
particularly liked the traditional welsh dancing at Acton Junior school. 
 

Wrexham Music Service held workshops at the school in February where they recorded lots of GCSE coursework for 
some of our year 10 and 11 music students.  The workshops are invaluable as it allows the students to hear their own 
compositions play, and recorded live. 
 

The school choir and band have as usual been extremely busy, with the two groups competing at Oswestry Music 
Festival and again taking part in the National Music for Youth festival regional heat which was held at the school recently.  
Our school orchestra also took part in the event, and all three groups are hoping to get the opportunity to perform again in 
Birmingham.  The choir have also performed a 1 hour concert for the residents of Broughton Hall Care Home, Wrexham. 
 

Another highlight this term was a presentation by the Royal Marines  Band Service.  On Tuesday 10th March pupils of 
Rhosnesni High were fortunate to see a presentation by the Band Service led by WO2 Ian Davies MBE RM.  The 
presentation was held at St. Johns Church, Rhosnesni and a demonstration by the Corps of Drums entertained the pupils 
and staff.  The presentation showed what a great musical career could be made through the Royal Marines Band Service,
and was definitely of benefit and interest to our pupils, in particular our musicians from the band and choir. 
 

Our Year 11 GCSE music students have just taken the practical examination, and everyone performed to a fantastic 
standard so I am sure will have good results for that element of the course. 

 
 

Film Crew in Rhosnesni 
 

The Welsh Assembly Government is in the process of film-
ing a DVD devised to help and encourage newly qualified 
teachers in Wales.  
Wrexham L.A. recommended Rhosnesni High School for 
the starring role. Wrexham recognises RHS as a centre of 
good practice in supporting and developing teachers. A big 
thank you to those pupils who enjoyed their ‘fifteen minutes 
of fame’ in front of the cameras in February. We can’t wait 
for the forthcoming premiere viewing of the DVD! 

 

Rhosnesni Make BBC 
News Headlines  

 

Acne, Pink Lights and Eagles Meadow  
 

Mr Dutton and his pack of Rhosnesni Newshounds spent 
Thursday 26th March working on the BBC School News 
Project. The results of which can be viewed on the school 
website or by visiting http://www.rhosnesni-
high.wrexham.sch.uk/bbc-news-report.htm .  
 

Schools nationally were provided with the opportunity to 
present news items on local and national issues and  
contribute to a day long ‘newstravaganza’.   
 

The team of reporters managed to investigate a range of 
issues from the success of the Eagles Meadow develop-
ment to why ‘acne’ ‘pink lights’ and teenagers don’t mix. 
 

To find out more why not visit the school website which is 
currently in the process of being updated. 
 

Appetite for Life – Food for Thought  
 

Rhosnesni has been chosen as a pilot school for ‘Appetite 
for Life’. A team of researchers on behalf of the Welsh As-
sembly have visited the school to work with groups of stu-
dents to gain information about attitudes to food and nutri-
tion.  

The activity has been co-
ordinated by Mrs S Parry and it is 
hoped that the issues raised by 
the students can be addressed 
over the coming months and re-
layed back to the assembly. 

History GCSE Exam BustingHistory GCSE Exam BustingHistory GCSE Exam Busting       
 

Year 11 History students along with Mr Farqhaurson, Mr 
Roberts and Mrs Taylor were recently able to attend a 
GCSE revision event in Birmingham.  
The students experienced a dramatisa-
tion of events had Adolf Hitler been 
caught and tried in court for crimes 
against humanity during WW2.  
In a thought provoking production, the 
audience become the jury in what would 
have been the most infamous case ever to be heard in 
court. 



16 

  

C
an w

e take this opportunity to thank all parents w
ho have taken advantage of these A

chievem
ent slips 

to 
inform

 us of the activities and successes of our yo
ung people. A

s ever w
e w

ish to celebrate all the ac
hieve-

m
ents of the students, in and out of school. W

e are
 unable to do this w

ithout your support.  

 

Please use this slip to inform us of 

any achievement, whether in or out 
of school, of which you are proud  
and would like  
celebrated in the school newsletter. 
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Tutor Group: 
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